BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSION
Regular Meeting

March 14, 2016
“MINUTES”
Present:  Brett Salafia, Eric Germain, Darin Hurne 
Absent:  Steve Palmer, Charles Gotta
Others Present: Fire Chief Greg Voelker, Assistant Chief Marty Swan, Fire Marshal Rich Klotzbier, Charles Spakowski, Hunt Voelker, Dan Burdick
Chairman Salafia called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. at Company #1 on Barton Hill Road.
Pledge of Allegiance

Rick Stanchfield from ACG: Mr. Stanchfield provided the blue book report from the Awards Program along with the individual statements that will be mailed out shortly. He explained the yearly report and answered questions from those present. The fund lost about 1.12% this year. It was noted by Chief Voelker and Chairman Salafia that a housekeeping of the fund needs to happen (as far as which members are still active.) 
Approval of Minutes: A motion to approve the minutes of the February 8, 2016 regular meeting was made by Mr. Germain and seconded by Mr. Salafia. Voted 2 in favor, with 1 abstention from Mr. Hurne.
Public Remarks: 
Dan Burdick stated that for years, the department has needed a new boiler at Co#1, and were recently told that with the gas conversion, a boiler would be forthcoming. He noted that they did not receive a new boiler, but a new burner on the old boiler, which cost $30,000.  It was stated by Mr. Burdick and Chief Voelker that the Chief had received a quote for a whole new boiler for only $28,000. Mr. Burdick stated that he is disappointed and disheartened at this example of how the Fire Department facilities are put on the back burner in the town. These sentiments were echoed by Chief Voelker and Fire Marshal Klotzbier as well.
Approval of Bills/Budget Report:   
A motion was made by Mr. Hurne, seconded by Mr. Germain, to approve the purchase of ten Motorola MT 1250 radios, chargers, batteries and speaker mics for a total of $2750.00.  Voted 3-0 in favor.
Fire Marshal Report: Fire Marshal Klotzbier’s report is attached to these minutes

Fire Chief’s Report:  Fire Chief Voelker’s report is attached to these minutes.  
Communications: 
None
Unfinished Business:  

A) Dry hydrants: Chairman Salafia noted that he will be receiving a list of hydrants/problems with hydrants soon. He noted that with the loss of the Town’s Public Works Director, progress may be slowed down.
B) Building repairs: Mr. Hurne took some photos of needed repairs and started a punch list with items from Mr. Burdick. These photos and lists will be used as evidence for defense of the building repair capital budget. There was a suggestion to schedule a walkthrough with BOF and/or a workshop. Chief Voelker expressed his discouragement that the facilities items on the punch list have been brought up in the past and nothing has happened toward getting them corrected. He feels frustrated by the whole process of how the facilities do (or do not) get fixed, how the funds are appropriated and he feels like it is a losing battle. The boiler and the fence at Co#3 were brought up as examples of this. 
C) Awards Program – review & possible amendments: Chairman Salafia and Chief Voelker thought that it would be best to ask the membership for what changes they would like to see with the Awards Program and work from there. Some examples were upping the base amount of $500, which hasn’t changed in 20 years, vesting for death benefits, broken service, different types of calls, times of day, etc. This will be brought up at the Department’s next monthly meeting. Mr. Burdick asked for a copy of the program’s guidelines which Chairman Salafia said he would supply. 
D) Grant Committee: Mr. Germain reported that the Grant Committee held their initial meeting and have started brainstorming and researching ideas along with wants and needs. There is a possible grant coming up April 1, the town manager has stated that a grant writer will be available to help them. 
New Business:
A) In vehicle tablets for (2) Engines & Chief’s Vehicle: Fire Marshal Klotzbier presented information that he had researched regarding in-vehicle tablet options that would support the Firehouse Mobile software. There was discussion on what benefit the tablets would bring to the users along with start-up and yearly costs. These tablets would be in the Chief’s Vehicle along with Engines 1 & 2. They are moveable to any vehicle as needed. 
A motion was made by Mr. Hurne, seconded by Mr. Germain to purchase three Microsoft Surface Pro 3 tablets as proposed, and to authorize the expense of the monthly data plan and any software necessary, not to exceed $7502.00 in initial costs, plus annual costs.  Voted 3-0 in favor.

Adjournment:

A motion was made by Mr. Germain and seconded by Mr. Hurne to adjourn the meeting at 7:57 p.m..  Voted 3-0 in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Eliza LoPresti

Recording Secretary
